MLN EXECUTIVE BOARD

June 6, 2005

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Judy Gunsaulis at 10:15 a.m. Those in attendance were Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, Nancy Moore, Danny McMillion, Ann Farr, Cherie Davis, Emilee Seese, Susan Mischler, Heather Campbell, Karen Goff, and Eva McGuire.

II. Minutes

The minutes of the April MLN Board and the May 25, 2005 general membership meeting were approved as presented.

III. Committee Reports

A. Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese

1. One of the major issues is libraries not following policy. Parkersburg/Wood Co. Library is not following the “NMN” rule for those who do not have or refuse to give middle names. It was suggested that Emilee contact Brian at Parkersburg to discuss this issue, but to also send out an e-mail to all MLN libraries as well.

2. Another issue is library staffs not letting patrons know that their one library card is good at 35 other libraries in the state. More publicity is needed.

B. Cataloging Committee – Suzette

Suzette reported that there are still many issues facing catalogers in the MLN – mostly following policy and mistakes still being made. There is going to be a cataloging committee meeting on June 9.

IV. Old Business

A. New River Community and Technical College

Judy Gunsaulis has asked the President of the New River Community and Technical College to submit a request for formal membership in the Mountain Library Network.  The College requested that there be an assurance that fees would ever be charge to the College which Judy could not do. But there is no charge to join at this time. Judy has heard nothing from the College since the request. One option is to change the college’s password to deny access or to deal with the problem at the next board meeting. Cherie Davis, moved with Emilee Seese seconding, to table the College question. Motion carried.
B. Authority Work

Eva McGuire reported that the main portion of the authority work has been completed, but that there is approximately 1000 pages of clean up to do. There are thousands of heading reports to clean up, along with a blind reference report. Currently, Tammy Reynolds runs a weekly program to scope the authorities.

The main question is how do we maintain the authorities after this initial cleanup s completed. The MLN averages adding about 3300 bibliographic records a month. Eva estimates that the cost to maintain the authority would be $2000 a year. It is unclear as to whether this would include genre and childrens subject authorities.

Judy Gunsaulis expressed deep appreciation for all the work that Eva McGuire has done to expedite the authority work process.

V. New Business

A. Statistics

Judy Gunsaulis will contact Brian Raitz, who has the most expertise in this matter, for procedures to get the most effective statistics. She will then share the procedures through e-mail.

B. General Meeting

There was no quorum at the general meeting of MLN members in May. It was suggested that the percentage for quorum be lowered to 51%. Judy Gunsaulis will talk to Brian Raitz about the lack of attendance by his affiliate libraries. Further suggestions concerning a survey and choosing to meet in the fall rather than in May.
C. OCLC

In May 2005, the WV Library Commission implemented a pilot project ot use the OCLC CatExpress which would allow downloading of OCLC records. But a load table must be set up in order to used CatExpress. Two representatives from the WVLC, Karen Goff and Heather Campbell, requested that MLN Board give the Commission permission to talk to Innovative about the load table for the MLN. Cherie Davis moved, with Danny McMillion seconding, that WVLC be authorized to discuss load tables/OCLC project with Innovative. Motion carried.

VI. Elections

A. Ann Farr resigned as chair-elect of the MLN as she is going to be a candidate for the WVLA president.

Nancy Moore moved, with Ann Far seconding, that Emilee Seese be Chair of the MLN Executive Board 2005-2006, that Judy Gunsaulis be chair-elect, and that Suzette Lowe be Secretary. All three accepted the nominations.

Ann Farr moved, with Cherie Davis seconding, the slate of officers be approved as presented. Motion carried.

VII. Adjournment : the meeting was adjourned at 12:15. The next meeting will be August 1, 2005 at 10:00 at the S. Charleston Library.

